
April 2017 – NHI Committee Reports

Answering Service
Doreen D.

March Call Activity

Miscellaneous: 2 Calls

Robo call for Derry residents; no action taken.

Back to Basics
 Pat S.

See Workshop Committee Report.

Budget
Nancy S.

Thanks to the discussion we had at the March NHI Business meeting regarding 
travel policies, I have updated the expense forms that Region 6 Reps and WSBC 
Delegates use for reimbursement.

Now the forms state specifically what NHI covers based on existing policies:

• the number of hotel nights – 1 night for the Region Assembly and 6 nights 
for World Service Business Conference 

• the type of hotel room - double-occupancy 

• the .20 per mile reimbursement rate

The updated forms have been posted on the NHI website.

The forms can be found in the ‘About Us’ section under Public Intergroup 
Documents: http://oanewhampshire.org/about-new-hampshire-intergroup/public-
intergroup-documents. 

Other forms posted on the website include the 7th Tradition Contribution form and 
the Committee Chair Expense Form.

The 2017 Budget is posted in the Restricted section under Treasury Documents 
(requires login -  http://oanewhampshire.org/committee-specific-
documents/treasury-documents)

Event Flyers
Dorothy M.

Please use event flyer checklist (found on the website) when developing an event 
flyer which then needs to be submitted the the event flyer committee for approval 
prior to distributing.

Meeting List
Diane L.

Claremont Saturday meeting, unfortunately, has closed.
New Boston and Hillsboro now have anonymous email addresses. 
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Promises Editor
Sandy M.

I still have not mentioned OA’s Facebook page, in the Promises, as the matter has 
not been discussed/decided at Intergroup.

I will submit the subject to the NHI Chair to be discussed at an NHI  Intergroup 
meeting.

Everything else is going well.

Public Information  
Eileen RT

PIPO Committee - We received an additional Lifeline subscription request for the 
Lifeline Subscription Project.That brings us to 12 out of 20, so please bring in any 
business cards from "medical professionals" who you work with - after asking them 
if they are interested of course. Please also provide an "office contact" so we can can
verify the information. The latest subscription request has been submitted. Thank 
you Elaine!

PIPO is also reviewing the latest OA -Approved Literature List, against the 
copyright/revision date to determine if we need to order copies of "new
revisions" or "new literature," for at least our NHI reps.

Region 6
Elaine T, Dorothy M, 
Claire M, Pat G

The Region 6 Assembly is scheduled for Saturday, April 8, 2017 in Albany, New 
York.  Elaine, Claire, Pat and Dorothy will be attending.

Retreat 
Sue W.

Ways & Means
Effie S.

Book covers in the amount of $40 were sold at the Sponsorship workshop. There 
will be a display of the book cover inventory at the April NHI meeting. 

Website
Doreen D.

Anonymous Email Address for Public Meeting List Purposes
Number of meetings using anonymous email addresses: 10

 Claremont (Saturday PM)
 Derry (Saturday AM)
 Derry (Thursday PM)
 Hillsboro (Monday PM)
 Manchester (Monday PM)
 Nashua (Thursday AM)
 Nashua (Thursday PM)
 New Boston (Tuesday PM)
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 Salem (Friday PM)
 Wilder, VT (Friday AM)

The website committee will continue to actively contact each meeting in our 
Intergroup to see if individual meetings would like to take advantage of the 
anonymous email addresses that have been established for our meetings.
NHI Group Reps are encouraged to have their meeting’s contact reach out to the 
Website Committee Chair directly if the meeting they represents would like to claim 
their anonymous email address.
Site Content in February
This month the following public content was added to our site:
New/Updated Content:

 Documents from March business meeting
 2017 Region 6 and WSBC Expense Forms 

o Can be found in Public Intergroup Documents under “About NHI” 
and in the secured section of the site under “Treasury Documents” in 
the “Committee Specific Documents” section

Thank you to our members who have been forwarding the flyers to the web 
committee for the site. If you are aware of other OA events or flyers that need to be 
updated on our site, please send them to nhiwebsite@oanewhampshire.org. 
Contact through the website in February
We got 3 requests through the website for contact and responded accordingly:

 Promises Submission: Was automatically submitted to the anonymous email 
address for the Promises Editor

 Technical Support: NHI member needed assistance accessing secured 
section

 Help Request: A meeting looking for certificate of liability insurance for 
their meeting; request forwarded to the NHI Treasurer 

Website Inventory
The website committee is currently completing a website inventory which includes: 

 Reviewing if we are in compliance with WSO suggestions regarding 
carrying the message

 Reviewing factual evidence (website analytics data) of how visitors get to 
our site, how long they stay, and what content they are interested in

 Based on the factual evidence (website analytics data), evaluating how 
effective the site currently is in carrying the message to NHI members and 
other compulsive eaters

 Compiling a list of ways the website can be improved to better carry the 
message

After this inventory has been completed, the committee will be bringing their 
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findings to NHI as whole for review, discussion, and creation of an action plan for 
the next steps for the committee will need to take.
Committee Meetings via Skype
The committee was unable to have their Skype meeting on March 17th. The intent is 
still present to attempt to hold committee meetings using Skype. Will keep the rest 
of NHI posted on their experience.
Online Payment Process: Under Review
Still under review.
Website & Email Instruction Manual
Still in process.
Requests from Member
Promises & Donation Page
Still under review
Facebook Fan Page
Add the WSO’s Facebook Fan Page link to the website; still under review. Will be 
presented to NHI as a whole at a future meeting.

Workshops
Pat S.

From the evaluations received, it appears that the Sponsorship 
Workshop held on March 25 was very successful.  There were 24 people in 
attendance.  The three speakers presented very well and focused on the 
topic of sponsorship—how they found a sponsor, how they were sponsored 
and how they sponsor.  One speaker spoke about sponsoring through the 
Big Book Step Study process, another spoke of her disciplined approach 
and the third of her more relaxed approach.  It was a wonderful blend that 
gave everyone present the opportunity to see that there is no one “right” way
and that there can be more than one successful approach. 

Of the 24 attendants, 13 completed the workshop evaluation form.  
Eight of the 13 currently were sponsors; approximately five were hoping to 
become sponsors and one felt they needed to be more committed to their 
program and their sponsor.  The majority of the respondents came to the 
workshop to get information to build their confidence for sponsoring and to 
get guidelines and more information about sponsoring.  Other general 
comments were that the workshop gave them a new perspective and 
awareness on sponsoring and the different ways of sponsoring and what 
was expected of a sponsor.  They liked the mix of speakers (although one 
commented that they thought the Big Book Step Study process was too 
much for a newcomer), sharing in small groups and learning from each 
other.  They also wanted more sponsorship workshops, possibly taking this 
format “on the road” to other parts of the state, and two people suggested 
having workshops on Sunday, in the afternoon and somewhere around 
Manchester. 
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Following is the financial report of the event.

PLANNING EXPENSES 
Literature order of 100 Sponsorship kits $252.00
Mailings of Kits to Committee Members     22.04
& Speakers
Color Copies of Flyers     17.50
Rent for Committee Organizing Meeting     20.00

  _____
 $311.54

DAY OF WORKSHOP FINANCIALS
INCOME:

Seventh Tradition donations $104.00
Beverages     14.00

TOTAL INCOME $118.00
EXPENSES:

First Congregational Church 
of Hopkinton     $50.00

Copies       9.75
TOTAL EXPENSES     59.75
NET PROFIT  $ 58.25 

World Service 
Delegates
Dorothy M.

The World Service Business Conference is May 1-6, 2017 in Albuquerque, New 
Mexico. If you have questions or comments, please contact Elaine or Dorothy.
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